
OFFICIAL NOTICE AND AGENDA
Notice is hereby given that the Redevelopment Authority of the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin will

hold a regular or special meeting as indicated on the date, time and location given below.

Meeting of the:
Date /Time:
Location:

Members:

Redevelopment Authority of the City of Stoughton

Wednesday, February 9, 2011 @ 5:30 pm.
Mayor’s Office/City Hall (381 E Main St, Stoughton WI 53589)
Dan Kittleson, Steve Sletten, Scott Truehl, Peter Sveum, Ron Christenson, Carl Chenoweth,
Jim Schaefer, Brad Crowley, Laurie Sullivan

Item # CALL TO ORDER

1 Communications

Item # OLD BUSINESS

2 Update on Business Incubator - Sveum

Item # NEW BUSINESS

3 Review the attached timeline for RFP and discuss next steps.

4 Other 2011 business.

5 Future Agenda items

ADJOURNMENT

“IF YOU ARE DISABLED AND IN NEED OF ASSISTANCE, PLEASE CALL 873-6677 PRIOR TO THIS MEETING.”

NOTE: AN EXPANDED MEETING MAY CONSTITUTE A QUORUM OF THE COUNCIL.
Note: For security reasons, the front door of the City Hall Building will be locked after 4:30 p.m. If you need to enter City Hall after that
time, please use the Fifth Street entrances.
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REDEVOPMENT AUTHORITY MEETING MINUTES
Wednesday, January 12, 2011 – 5:30 p.m.
Mayor’s Office, City Hall


Present:
Dan Kittleson, Scott Truehl, Steve Sletten, Peter Sveum, Ron Christianson and Jim
Schaefer


Absent:
Brad Crowley and Carl Chenoweth


Others Present:
Finance Director Laurie Sullivan, City Attorney Matt Dregne and Ben Zellers


Call to order:
Committee Chair Kittleson called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.


Minutes of the RDA Meeting of December 27, 2010:
Moved by Schaefer, seconded by Truehl to approve the minutes of the December 27,
2010 RDA Meeting as presented. Motion carried unanimously.


Communications:
Sullivan discussed the new resolution procedure and handed out an example that we
will start using as of 2011.


Approval of Vierbicher consulting contract for 2011:
Moved by Truehl, seconded by Sveum to approve the Vierbicher consulting contract for
2011. Motion carried unanimously. Resolution file number RDA-01-11-01 signed and
will be placed on file.


Update on Movin Out Developer Agreement:
Sullivan stated that the preconstruction meeting was held and they have an aggressive
schedule to complete the project. Target date to be done is September 2011. The first
part of the project came in a little over projected. Original cost estimated was $74,000
and it came in $130,000. Our grant we received was $140,000 so we are still within
budget.


Update on Highway Trailer Property:
Attorney Dregne was present to walk the committee through the Purchase Agreement
received back from the Wahlin’s attorney. The following was discussed:


1. Find out why the Wahlin’s do not want the quit claim and construction
easement. What are their concerns or reasons for denying this?


2. Title work needs to be done to clear up who owns what in regards to
easements and access points. Do the 2 houses across the street have







easements with this property? Wahlin’s should contact Milfab in regards
to access points and easements for their truck traffic.


3. Survey map. Yes, we need a new survey map showing where poles are
located and where #12 is on the map. Also need to know where the
Milfab gate is located and the driveway areas.


4. Electrical lines. Are the electrical lines in the right of way and are we
alright with that. Need to check with Utilities if a permit was taken out and
what work was actually done.


5. Wahlin’s want to add language that states “best efforts or commercially
reasonable efforts” in regards to how long before they RDA needs to pay.
Agreed to leave language as is with the 10 year language that we already
have. Question as to who would approve plans City of Stoughton or
RDA? Decided City of Stoughton would approve.


6. Need to reevaluate Phase 2 Environmental study before we respond as to
who should be responsible for remediation work.


7. Water main license agreement. Need to work on language to address 90
day limit. Does the City insurance cover any water main damage? Was
agreed we should pay repairs if we did damage.


Discussion regarding 2011 Projects:
- The Zweep property located adjacent to the Speedway property was discussed.


Should we send out RFP’s or invite developers to tour the property and identify
potential uses? Asked Vierbicher to either come back with a timeline and
develop a RFP for property or come back with what other communities are doing
and suggestions for best way to get started developing this area.


- Koffee Kup/Inkworks – No plans or developers at this time for this area.
- Incubator Study – Sveum will contact Dave about the status.
- CDBG grant – Will have contract in May or June. Cannot spend money until we


have the contract, but then will need to spend all money by the end of the year.
Getting started setting up files, getting qualified contractors and the paperwork
for the applications ready. Need to set up a public meeting to get the word out
about the grant. Meeting would also be good time and place to promote other
development areas available. Media and newspapers should also be contacted
to get the word out.


Future Agenda Items:
Update on Hwy Trailer building
Marathon Station RFP timeline
CDBG Housing Rehabilitation update


Adjourn: Moved by Christianson, seconded by Schaefer to adjourn at 7:26 pm.


Respectfully submitted,
Laurie Sullivan
Finance and Economic Development
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Laurie Sullivan


From: Matthew Dregne [MDREGNE@staffordlaw.com]
Sent: Friday, February 04, 2011 3:04 PM
To: Edward J. Lawton
Cc: Laurie Sullivan; Lois Bullis; Dan Kittleson; Donna Olson
Subject: City of Stoughton - South Street / Highway Trailer Property


Dear Ed:


I have met with the RDA to discuss your November 10, 2010 memorandum with comments on the purchase agreement
relating to the South Street / Highway Trailer property. The RDA’s comments and questions below correspond to the
numbered paragraphs in your memo.


1. With respect to the 7th Street right of way, the RDA asks why the seller does not want to quit claim the ROW
now? This is the only access for two houses. It seems to the RDA that this is and needs to be public right of way,
and this is an appropriate time to clear up the issue. With respect to the construction easement, the RDA
would like to discuss this further. We are not sure the parties are talking about the same areas (ie., east and/or
west of the building). We also wonder why the seller is unwilling to address this issue now.


2. I’m not sure what you mean by “sign and close.” We do have concerns about title issues that we think will need
to be addressed. For example, the commitment mentions the possible rights of others to pass through the
“access point”noted on the Combs survey, and I recently observed semi-trucks driving across the property to
access the Milfab property. Tracks in the snow indicate this may be a typical traffic pattern here. We are
concerned Milfab may have an interest in the property that would present a title problem for us. In short, I
don’t think the RDA is prepared to agree to the current list of exceptions in the latest commitment you sent.
We’d like to work with you to address the concern about Milfab’s possible access rights. Can you also tell us


precisely which exceptions you are asking us to agree to (rather than by reference to “standard” exceptions)?


3. We think a better survey is needed. We need to know if a Milfab access area needs to be shown and if so,
where. We also need to see where the newly installed electric pole is (near the 7th street right of way). Our
visual take is that we can’t tell if it is on the property, or in the area we are thinking of as the 7th street right of
way.


4. It looks like the electric line has already been moved, but we can’t tell if the new pole is in the 7th street right of
way or not. The new pole appears to be on the property. The RDA is willing to purchase the property with the
electric line and poles in the the 7th street right of way, but this again raises the question we have about the
status of that right of way.


5. The City would approve the plans. The RDA is willing to use commercially reasonable efforts.


6. We agree that Seller’s obligation should be contingent upon receiving the guarantee you refer to in the first two
sentences of section 6. As for the obligations in section 11, we will need to review the Phase 2 environmental
site assessment, consider the exposure, and consider grant opportunities before responding further.


7. As long as we can resolve the title exception issues we don’t see a problem with what you are saying in section
7.


8. As noted above, the RDA would like to address the 7th Street right of way issue and the construction easement
issue in this transaction. Doesn’t paragraph 10 take care of the water main?


9. I don’t think seller can pay the County – the payment should be to the RDA.
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10. OK.


11. The sentence you refer to was inadvertent and will be removed.


12. OK.


13. OK.


14. A. OK
B. We don’t disagree with the need to address these issues, and will work with you on language.
C. We think we can reach an agreement on this, just need to work on language.
D. OK, we’ll revise.
E. OK, we’ll revise.
F. We can agree with most of this, but have concerns about giving sole control of defense of claims.
G. City is checking with its insurer to see if the indemnity would be covered.
H. OK


Ed, I’m not sure what would be the best way to proceed. Maybe we should get the parties together to work through the
remaining issues. What would you like to do next?


Matthew P. Dregne
Stafford Rosenbaum LLP
222 West Washington Avenue, Suite 900
P.O. Box 1784
Madison, Wisconsin 53701-1784
608.259.2618
www.staffordlaw.com


If you receive this e-mail in error, use or disclosure is prohibited. Please notify me of the error by e-mail and delete this e-
mail. Thank you.








 


Developer Request for Proposal Strategy & Timeline Recommendations 
Marathon Site, Stoughton, WI 
 
The below timeline and strategy for solicitation of developer RFP for the former Marathon station site 
incorporates recommendations related to proposed timeline, required proposal elements and specific 
solicitation strategies designed to maximize developer interest and obtain multiple qualified proposals 
leading to a successful redevelopment project. 


 
Developer Interviews 
 Initially, it is recommended that the City conduct a number of preferred developer interviews (3‐5) with 
local developers that the City views as desirable candidates. The purpose of these interviews would be 
to:  


‐ Identify critical site constraints or challenges from the developer perspective 
‐ Establish a City baseline for proposal development 
‐ Encourage a response by experienced developers that may otherwise be hesitant to 


dedicate time and expense to an open RFP process 
‐ Enable the RFP to accommodate development based on the current market  


 
Request For Proposal 
Based on input received at these meetings, an RFP will be crafted that includes the following elements.  


‐ Community profile: demographics, trade area, regional context 
‐ Site profile: parcel map, current appraised value, ownership, site constraints, environmental 


status, zoning and implications, relevant community and sub‐area plans, TIF district 
information, surrounding uses and proposed developments 


‐ Factors for Consideration: information on decision criteria (i.e. property value created, 
proposed site density, adherence to comprehensive plan goals, city funding requirements, 
demonstrated financing, etc) 


 
RFP Release should be done through: personal email to local developers, posting on city website, and 
potentially posting on RFP Database and other industry sites. The RFP will ideally provide flexibility to 
the developer while identifying broad objectives (i.e. desired land uses, property value at or above 
neighborhood average, preferred building form, etc). 
 
   


Month 1: 
Developer 
Interviews


Craft Targeted 
RFP


Month 2: 


Issue RFP


Month 3: 


Host On‐Site 
Q&A


Month 4: 
Review First 


Round 
Responses


Month 5: 
Presentations 


by Top 3 
Prospects & 
Make Final 
Selection







 


Proposals and Q&A 
Proposals will be accepted within a two‐month window and should include the following: 


‐ Project Team: team members, example projects, letters of recommendations from financial 
partners or government entities 


‐ Project Elements: site plan,  development sketches or renderings, proposed purchase price 
of property 


‐ Financial information including anticipated rents or sale prices on a per unit basis, estimated 
property value and project completion 


 
Depending upon interest, an on‐site question and answer session could be held on site to address any 
follow up questions and keep the project top of mind prior to the RFP deadline.  
 
Developer Selection 
Following review of initial proposals, a second round developer presentation should be held with the top 
2‐3 candidates.  As encouragement to participate, the RDA may want to consider providing an allowance 
to developers who reach this final round which would reimburse them for the cost of proposal 
development time and printing costs. The amount of this allowance should be between $5,000 and 
$10,000 to encourage fully‐developed concept plans with the greatest chance of moving forward as 
planned.  
 
 
 
 
 





